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Historic Carter House Society Inc.

Board Meeting Minutes
July 22, 2016
Vickie Robinson, Chairman, called to order the meeting of Historic Carter House Society Inc. (HCHS) held at 30325 Carter Cemetery Road, Springfield, LA at 2:12 PM.  Members in attendance were:  Vickie Robinson, Annette Fothergill, Linda Simoneaux, Beverly Burgess, Carol Lamm and Evelyn Haynie
OLD BUSINESS

Vickie asked if everyone had a chance to review the minutes of the May 4th meeting.  Linda made the motion to accept the minutes and seconded by Beverly.  Approved by all.
NEW BUSINESS

The Financial Report - Linda Simoneaux advised that as of June 30th, 2016 our bank balance was $13,755.93.  Vickie presented Linda with an additional $720 to be deposited.  Once deposited, our current bank balance will be $14,775.93.  Annette asked if we needed to approve the budget.  I told her we haven’t done that in the past.  Vickie explained that both Vickie and Linda keep track of all revenue and expenses separately and reconcile their numbers.  Also, all checks need two signature.  
Vacant Co-Chairman Position – Vickie received two volunteers to replace Shelly Simmons as Co-Chairman.  It was decided that Shelly’s duties would be divided as follows.  Evelyn Haynie will take over the Co-Chairman position with the technical support of Facebook and Gmail being picked up by Annette.
Property Restoration Projects Status – 
Window and Siding Restoration Work – 

Vickie presented the quote she received from Ryder and Ryder to:

1. Repair the leaking windows

2. Repair/paint rotten siding outside of kitchen and dining room windows.

3. Adjust the side light doors in the sunroom so they open/close easier

4. Power wash outside of Carter House due to algae and mildew

The cost were broken down as two Options.  Option 1 replace wood with hardi-board ($8,915).  Option 2 replace rotten wood with new wood ($5550).
After discussing the options, it was agreed we would go with option 1 and remove #4 Power Wash for $1500.  Vickie will seek homeowners to volunteer to power wash the Carter House or obtain a few more bids.  The motion was made by Linda to accept the bid for Option 1, Items 1-3 for a price of $7415.

Second by Carol.

Add Insulation under the house –

Patrick with Ryder and Ryder Construction advised that this would be very expensive to do.  Beverly advised in the past, they had talked to contractors about foam insulation under the house.  They were told this would not allow the house to breathe and could cause mold.  Due to the expected high cost of this project, it was decided to defer.
Status of landscape lights project – front walkway & in back of the house

Vickie suggested we delay this work until after the window and siding restoration work is completed, in case there are unexpected additional expenses on the window and siding repairs.
Status of pond restoration –

Mike Sharp received bid from Tanco.  It was presented at the last CDD Meeting.  The Contract was signed by Maurice Welsh representing the CPCA who will be paying for the work on the pond restoration from the 2015-2016 CPCA Golf Tournament proceeds.  If additional revenue is required to complete the work, the CDD has agreed to fund up to $5000.  The certificate of insurance has been received from Tanco and a copy of both the contract and certificate of insurance will be provided to the HCHS.

2016 Fundraisers
Bunko – Vickie talked to Dianne who said the only date she has available is Saturday, August 6th.  Dianne suggested we try a new dice game called Left Center Right.  We decided to continue the cost to play at $10 per person and request people to bring a dish or donate money towards sandwiches and drinks as they have done in the past.  Vickie will send out a flyer with information on the event to the community.
Silent Auction – November 2016 is HCHS 5 year Anniversary
Vickie describe the Silent Auction event held five years ago by the HCHS.  It was agreed to proceed with this event and the date of 11/12/16 was selected.  Members will be asked to solicit donations for the auction.  Annette will work with Vickie on the auction brochure.     
Fashion Show & Luncheon –
This event will be postpone to spring 2017

Christmas Open House –

The dates selected for this year’s Christmas Open House is December 4 and December 11.  Since we had very few people attend on Saturday of last year, it was decided we would have the Open House on the first two Sundays of December.  Friday December 2nd or December 9th will be the open house for the Head Start kids.  We will confirm which date is best with the school when they reopen.

Printing tri-fold brochure – 
Vickie said she is waiting on the CDD to complete their web page so she can determine the correct link to the HCHS page.  Linda stated that she though the HCHS was to have their own link which is not presently working.  Only the CDD link works.  Linda will check with Mike and Amber to determine the correct link to the webpage.
Review of upcoming Schedule for Cater House 
1. September 22 – LCVB bringing 60 Senior citizens for tour – need volunteers
Annette and Carol volunteered to do the tours

2. Dates to be added from this meeting

August 6th
HCHS Game Night Social (Left Center Right)

November 12
HCHS Silent Auction

December 2
Head Start Christmas Open House

December 4
Christmas Open House to the public

December 9
Alternate Head Start Christmas Open House

December 11
Christmas Open House to the public

Other Items Discussed

Collect school supplies for Head Start School
Vickie explained this is something we have done in the past.  Vickie will talk with Bill and Andrea about setting up some boxes for the school supply donations at the club house.  Vickie will sent out an email requesting donations from the Community.  Linda will contact Head Start to see if they can furnish us a supply list.
Next HCHS Board Meeting will be Friday, October 7th at 2 PM.
Vickie adjourned the meeting at 4:20 PM.  
